
Big Springs Neighborhood Watch

February 3, 2011

Olivia Hoens welcomed  everyone to our Chili Supper and introduced new neighbors, Warren and Pam Owens.  She asked everyone to be sure to introduce themselves.  Billy Cox offered a blessing and then we enjoyed chili, cornbread, and fixings.  There was also dessert to finish the meal.  Fellowship and food was enjoyed by all, though, it was hard to sample everything without feeling a little stuffed.

The business meeting was called to order at 7:40.  The minutes of the last meeting were read and approved.  The Treasurer’s Report was presented and approved.  The current balance is $470.38.  Nancy Woolfolk reported that the last check to the Volunteer Fire Dept. was given in December of 2005.  

Olivia reported that Officer Cassity was not able to be present but had said that CERT training is scheduled for April 2nd and 9th.  Each day will be 8 hours of training.  Those who had volunteered for the training will be contacted by the Sheriff’s Dept.

Robin Cowell reminded members about the website and handed out papers with the web address.

Tom Strickland made a motion that we give a donation to the church for allowing us to use their building.  After discussion, it was decided to make an annual donation to the church in the amount of $75.  Bob Blakey made a motion that we also give an annual donation to the Southeast Volunteer Fire Department in the amount of $100.

There was a discussion about crime in the area, including the break-in on Big Springs Road and another one on Lowe Road in the last month or so.  We were reminded to be watching out for each other and trying to get license plate numbers of suspicious vehicles.  There was also a discussion about littering.  Bob Blakey offered to help clean up metal, such as old appliances that have been dumped.  He will take the metal to Clark’s and donate the money to our Neighborhood Watch.

The next meeting was scheduled for April 7th at 7:00 p.m.  Our speaker for the meeting will be a master gardener.

The meeting was adjourned at 8:10.

Respectfully submitted

Linda Cox

Secretary


